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* * * * * * * * * * * * * * * 

Mr. President, 
Thailand warmly welcomes the delegation of Brunei Darussalam led by His Excellency the Second Minister of Foreign Affairs and Trade.

We commend the country’s commitment in promoting human rights both at home and regionally, particularly its active role within ASEAN during its chairmanship last year. 
We are also pleased that much progress has been achieved on most of the recommendations accepted during its first review, including the progress made towards the ratification of the CRPD, increased emphasis given to human rights education, and advances on health issues. 
On the rights of the child, we commend Brunei Darussalam for the tremendous efforts made to provide equal education opportunities for all children and its cooperation with international organizations on early childhood care and education. Here, we recommend Brunei Darussalam to continue to promote the right to education for all, particularly for the underprivileged and the disadvantaged.
On women’s rights, we are pleased to learn about women’s representation in the Legislative Council, the country’s active role in promoting women’s rights through the ASEAN Committee on Women, and programmes to promote gender equality. We therefore recommend Brunei Darussalam to continue to promote the empowerment of women, particularly their employment and participation in politics and the decision-making process. 
Lastly, we wish Brunei Darussalam much success in its second review and stand ready to render any support requested. 
Thank you.
